
Vermont Chapter report for 2017 

 

2017 has been another relatively quiet year here in Vermont. 

 

In the northern part of the state, Kevin Williamson reports that the Gile Mountain 

access trail has been improved with additional stone and gravel. This work was 

performed by The Norwich Conservation Group.  Damage to this trail occurred 

during a flash flood in early July.  

 

In the Southern part of the state, we are awaiting the completion of work by the 

State Parks Crew on the Mt. Olga Tower. 

 

The Caretakers at the Stratton Mountain Tower report the following visitor 

Numbers for the 2017 Year: 

 

   Appalachian Trail: 1,387 

   Long Trail: 400 

   Total: 8,400 

 

Mount Mansfield Reported (Roughly) 40,000 visitors this year. 

 

 

January 2018….Peter Hayes (VT Chapter Director) 
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